
Fire District #4 Auxiliary 

July 13, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Jenny Mayberry with the flag salute.  In attendance were:  Carole 

Alexander, Ron Alexander, Rob Alexander, Betty Appling, Richard Gray,  Debbie Mobley, Brooks Graves, Jenny 

Mayberry, Paula Partlow, Megan Waite and John Golden who was introduced as the Districts new hire as Deputy 

Chief effective July 1st.  . 

• Secretaries Report 
The minutes of the June 8, 2022 meeting stand approved as emailed.  There was no correspondence.   

• Treasurers Report 
The treasures report was given by Carole Alexander.  Per the hand out, the previous balance in the checking account 

was $3,761.33.  There was no activity in July.  .  Previous balance in savings was $19,128.77.    An interest payment 

of $1.43 for a total all accounts to date of $22,891.53.  After the purchase for cupcakes and cookies for the recent 

new member pinning, we still have just over $50.00 left on our gift card from Association of Washington Business.   

• Old Business 
Jenny updated the group with information on the kids combat course to be at the Fair during Kids Day (Friday),   

 

Megan has ordered all supplies for the picture taking at the fair as well as the folders for the pictures.  When those 

come in Debbie suggested a few Auxiliary volunteers could come in and help fold and tape them.  Laptop and camera 

is still being researched and will be ordered soon.   

 

National Night Out is fast approaching and Debbie has not heard back from anyone interested to cover the table for 

hand outs.  Rob, Debbie and Megan will be there.  If anyone else is interested in helping, please let Megan know.  

August 2nd at Pioneer Park.  Set up is from 4:00 pm to 4:30.  The event runs from 5:00 to 7:30 pm.  
     

• New Business 
Megan is passing around a sign up sheet for shifts for all days at the Fair.  See attached with minutes and let Megan 

know if you can work a shift or two.  Jenny is proposing the Auxiliary to help with purchasing additional hand outs 

from what the District already provides.  Water bottles, bags, chip clips, lanyards were a few suggestions.  After a 

brief discussion which included costs, Debbie motioned for the Auxiliary to donate $1,000.00 for this purchase.  

Carole seconded the motion and approved by all.  Items would have the District logo and verbiage for volunteering.  

Jenny will continue to research further and keep costs at a minimum.     

 

Jenny announced there will be a fund raiser on July 23, 2022 benefiting the Walla Walla Special Olympics.  This will 

be held at Hot Mama’s Espresso.  Multiple agencies from law enforcement and fire departments will be participating.  

District #4 will have their time from 4:00pm – 5:30pm.  It was decided, motioned by Rob and seconded by Ron, that 

the Auxiliary donate $100.00 for this cause..Come down and support this fun event.    

   

• Chiefs Report 
In Chief Eastman's absence, Deputy Chief John Golden advised the group water and gator aide will be purchased 

next week and will be submitting receipts for reimbursement.  Brooks asked if this purchase could stay local.  All 

agreed on this request.    
 

• With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40PM 
 

• The next meeting will be held on August 10, 2022 at 6:00 PM 
 

• Submitted by Debbie Mobley; Auxiliary Secretary 

 


